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A November Walk 
by Pastor David 

Yes, I know that October is the 

traditional month for fall walks in 

the woods and the experience of 

autumn glory, but there is 

something to be said for the bare 

browns and greys of stark 

November.  A different pallet if you 

will, but equally as interesting.  

November walks are more 

reflective, the distractions are 

subtle, your pace tentative.  It’s a walk along the path that is at season’s 

end and what is to come hasn’t begun yet. 

I see the fields in assorted stages of disarray.  Some are freshly harvested, 

picked clean, now barren of seed and stalk.  Others laid open with their 

rich black and deep browns of soil ready for coming rest.  

Walking this November day draws out a memory, a tune from our worship 

of Sundays past.  Subtly, softly the tune comes forth … Give thanks with a 

grateful heart … Give thanks to the Holy One… As I turn a panoramic view, I 

am overwhelmed with gratefulness for all that God has provided – for 

family and friends, for food and drink, for home and work, for Peace and all 

of you.  Then that haunting line prayerfully reverberates … And now let the 

weak say, “I am strong.” Let the poor say, “I am rich because of what the 

Lord has done for us.”  I hope you will join with me this November in giving 

thanks to God for such amazing abundance and blessing.  Take time to 

walk and find that heart of gratitude that cannot hold back the tune – Give 

Thanks! 

Ephesians 5:18b-20 

Instead, be filled with the Spirit, speaking to one another with psalms, 
hymns, and songs from the Spirit.  Sing and make music from your heart to 
the Lord, always giving thanks to God the Father for everything, in the 
name of our Lord Jesus Christ. 
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Stewardship Committee 

Together We Make a Difference 
by Sue Beulke 

We all long to feel connected, part of a family, part of something bigger than us.  

As we filmed the Making a Difference videos, a recurring response from all of the 
participants was the warm welcome and strong feeling of family and belonging 
they felt when coming to Peace Lutheran.  “As a member of Peace,” they said, “you 
feel loved and supported and part of a family, part of something bigger than yourself.”   

We know people feel this way because God is at work in and through us.  It is the love of God that draws people to 
Peace.  Because of this, we seek to bring others into the family of Christ to experience this love and become 
members of His family. 

While we are here, gathered together, we are a family.  As is the case in any family there is much work to be done.  
If you have not yet filled out a Time & Talent sheet and turned it in to the office (and there are about 104 of you 
who have not) please do so at this time.  A printer friendly version is available under Resources on the church 
website. As our ministry teams look towards 2018 and the ministries and programs they would like to offer they 
must consider the resources available (i.e. our time, talents and treasures).  

Let’s continue to be the living sacrifice that God has asked us to be.  Fill out your Time & Talent sheet - say you’ll be 
part of a ministry team.  Complete your Faith Promise card.  Make a commitment to serving God.  Be an active 
participant.  Be the “someone” in the saying “Someone else will take care of it.”  The only one who did it alone was 
Jesus on the cross – and he did it for you. 

Together We Make a Difference.  

Throughout October, PLC members 
answered the question “Who has made a 
difference in your life?” and placed a hand 
on the “We are the Church”  wall.  Thank 
you to the Lotito Family for sharing their 
creativity in making the wall display. 

“Yea God” for Sarah Strand 

The stewardship committee 
would like to say “Yea God” and 
give a very big thank you to 
Sarah Strand for the long hours 
and hard work she spent on 
recording and editing the videos 
that were shown Sundays during 
October.  She did an amazing 
job and we are very grateful to her!  If you 
haven’t seen the videos, go to our youtube 
channel or  our website www.come2peace.com/
ministries/Stewardship-make a difference. 

Stewardship Committee 

Methods for Giving at Peace 
by Sue Beulke 

As our Stewardship campaign comes to an end, let’s talk 
about the different ways your gifts are received at Peace.  

Methods for Giving at Peace 

• Automated Giving through your bank — generally has no 
fees, and ensures your gift is received every week/month.  
When you set up automated giving, your giving is no 
longer dependent on remembering to bring your gift or 
whether or not you are actually in church that weekend.  It 
just becomes automatic 

• On-line Giving — this will soon be available through the 
church website but please keep in mind that a small 
percentage and transaction fee is deducted from each 
online donation. 

• Offering Envelopes, weekly or monthly — are a good 
witness for children to see that we give back to God what 
he has first given us.  If you are giving cash be sure that 
your name is written on the envelope (not necessary if 
your gift is in the form of a check). 

• Donation of Stock — a popular way to make a charitable 
donation with tax advantages.  Contact the financial 
secretary to coordinate this type of transaction. 

• IRA Distribution — at age 70-1/2 IRA owners are required 
to take mandatory minimum distributions making this 
another popular way to give a gift. 

• Planned Gift — designate Peace Lutheran as a beneficiary 
in a will or trust. 
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Mission Opportunities 

Make A Difference Day 
In Honor of Our Service Men & Women November 11th  

 

3 Ways to Support the Event: 
1) Donate Items for Care Packages. 
2) Inform community education of Local Troops stationed overseas (952-955-0280 

or rachel.bender@wm.k12.mn.us). 
3) Help assemble packages Saturday, Nov 11th from 9:30-10:45 AM.  
 
See the Community Board for details and Care Packages ideas (including items not 
to include).  Contact John Weinzierl with questions. 

 

According to their website “The mission of Operation Christmas Child is to 
demonstrate God’s love in a tangible way to children in need around the world, and 
together with the local church worldwide, to share the Good News of Jesus Christ. 
Since 1993, Operation Christmas Child has collected and delivered more than 146 
million gift-filled shoeboxes to children in more than 150 countries and territories. 
For many of these children, the gift-filled shoebox is the first gift they have ever 
received. “ 
 

Each year, Peace children pack boxes to be sent - with other boxes collected 
throughout the US - to children around the world.  Will you consider being a part of 
this mission?  Collection is through Wednesday, November 15th.  SPARK Kids Klub 
will then be assembling the boxes.  You can help by donating items to go in the 
boxes (lists are available on the Operation Christmas Child table).  There is an 
updated list of items that cannot be included so be sure to take the list with you.  
You can also visit www.samaritanspurse.org for more information on donation dos 
and don’ts.   Donated items can be dropped off in the Sunday School room.   
 

Don’t have time to shop?  Sponsor a Box!  Donate $15 and we’ll prepare a box on 
your behalf.  There are “Sponsor a Box!” envelopes on the Operation Christmas 
Child table.  Place check or money in the envelope and give it to Nicole. 
 
If you have questions, see Nicole Johnsrud. 

“Yea God” for Julie Sprenger 

“Yea God” for Julie Sprenger.  Every month Julie 
spends a couple of hours distributing N.A.P.S. 
(Nutritional Assistance Program for Seniors) boxes to 
seniors in the local community.  She has an infectious 
smile and shows such kindness to each person that 
enters the church.  She visits with each person and 
helps carry the boxes to their car.  She is a blessing to 
everyone she meets. 

N.A.P.S. is a supplemental food and nutrition program 
that is designed to provide healthy and nutritious food each month at no cost to 
eligible individuals.  If you know a senior who might be eligible, visit our website 
www.come2peace.com/Ministries/Mission Ministry 

Mission Ministry Team 

SVABW 

Southern Valley Alliance for 

Battered Women (SVABW) is 

one of the missions that we 

at Peace support.  October 

was Domestic Violence 

Awareness Month.  During 

October, SVABW focused 

their attention even more on 

the “epidemic that is called 

domestic violence by helping 

to raise awareness in our 

communities and by helping 

those that may not 

understand the severity of 

the topic.” 

SVABW was founded by 

Maxine Kruschke in 1982 

after leaving a 32-year 

marriage marred by 

domestic violence. Ms. 

Kruschke and a group of 

volunteers offered direct 

support to 5 victims of 

domestic violence out of her 

kitchen. Since that time 

SVABW has provided 

services, advocacy and 

support to over 18,000 

women and their children on 

their journey for a violence 

free, healthy family life.  

SVABW has many programs 

available for adults and 

children.  If you know anyone 

that may need help, you can 

get more information by 

calling 952-873-4214.  This 

number is answered 24 

hours a day.  You can also 

visit their website at 

svabw.org. 

SVABW is also holding their 

annual poinsettia fundraiser 

and offers other ways to 

help.  Visit their website or 

see a member of the Mission 

Ministry Team for more 

details. 

mailto:rachel.bender@wm.k12.mn.us
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Hospitality Committee 

Christmas Bazaar  

The Hospitality 

Ministry Team is 

working hard on 

planning the 

second annual 

Christmas Bazaar, 

which is open to 

the public.  There 

have been a few 

changes this 

year.  The bazaar 

will be held on a 

separate day than the luncheon.  

By doing this, they were able to 

extend holiday shopping hours 

and add many new vendor 

spaces.  The spaces are almost 

full and so far there is a great 

mix of returning and new 

vendors.  Here are just a few 

Wild Flower Artisan, Rustic 

Accents, Stampin’ Up!, Not Your 

Grandma’s Apron, Lularoe, 

Mainstream Boutique, and many 

more. 

The Bazaar will be December 

2nd from 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.  

This is a great place to start your 

holiday shopping, you might 

even find something to put 

under the tree for yourself. 

Hospitality Committee 

Cookie Walk & Bake Sale 

The Women of Peace are also working 

hard on the second annual Cookie Walk 

and Bake Sale which is held the same day 

and time as the Bazaar and is also open to the public.   

This is quickly becoming a popular event with people already asking 

for details on this year’s cookie walk.   This is a great opportunity to 

have a variety of cookies or, for those who don’t bake, to have 

home baked Christmas treats for parties and family gatherings.   

For those who have never attended a cookie walk, here’s what you 

can expect.  When you arrive, you will be given a lined cardboard 

container.  You will then walk through the line of cookies and baked 

goods choosing your favorites.  After you have selected your items, you will pay 

for your cookies and bake sale items.  The cookies are $6 a dozen and the bake 

sale items will be priced as marked.  The bake sale will continue Sunday morning.  

Unsold items are then delivered with Christmas blessings to shut-ins. 

Would you be willing to help with this fundraiser?  We are looking for people to 

donate 5-6 dozen cookies and/or baked goods.  The baked goods can be breads 

of all kinds, pies, candy, jams and jellies, and whatever 

you think will sell at a bake sale.  Please bring cookies and 

baked goods, with an information label, to church in the 

afternoon or early evening of Friday, December 1st.  The 

cookies are then placed on trays with an information 

card and set-up on the Peace Café counter for the 

Cookie Walk on Saturday.   

All the money raised go to the Women of Peace for 

blankets and layettes for 

Orphan Grain Train.  There is a 

sign-up sheet at the Connect 

Counter.  If you have 

questions, see Diane Malmin 

or Joan Nesvold. 

Gather your family together for a wonderful 

Christmas Eve celebration that will encourage 

and inspire you.  There will be three services; 

3:00, 4:30, and 9:00 p.m.  The 3:00 p.m. service is 

a family service that will include a children’s 

message and special music by the children of 

Peace.   All services will include candle lighting 

and communion.  There will not be a 9:00 a.m. 

morning worship service.  

Join us as we celebrate the birth of Christ. 
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Hospitality Ministry Team Meeting 

Ladies Christmas Luncheon 

The Ladies Christmas 
Luncheon is December 
9th at 11:00 a.m. and is 
an encouraging and 
relaxing way to kick off 
the Christmas season.  
An exquisite  lunch will 
be catered by 
Hollywood Catering and 
served by our very own 
Men of Peace.  After 
lunch, author and 
speaker, Gaye Lindfors, 
will inspire us through 
stories and laughter and 
remind us what this season is really about.  
Invite your mother, sister, daughter, 
neighbor, and friends for this event.    

Gaye Lindfors’ topic is “Once Upon a Time: 
Living a faith-filled life in a fiction-focused 
world.  Good grief.  If reality TV, personal 
insecurities, and your neighbor’s 
expectations frame how you live your life, 
you’ll be very confused…and tired!  It’s not 
always easy to show up authentically in a 
world that demands so much.  And yet, 
your heart wants to know that you make a 
difference. You want to know that your life 
matters…that your story is good enough…
and that the “ideal woman” has many 
definitions.  With humor, stories, and 
passion, Gaye will 
remind you that a 
“life of significance” is 
intended for each of 
us.  You’ll laugh, 
reflect, and laugh 
some more as you 
celebrate your story.” 

Gaye loves to laugh 
and isn’t afraid to poke fun at her own 
mishaps.  From growing up in a small 
farming community to living in the big 
city, she loves the stories that came from 
observing life in the real world.  She high-
fives you when you do your happy dance, 
and whispers, “You are not alone” when 
the messiness comes.  Gaye is the author 
of God, Girlfriends, & Chocolate, and This 
is Livin’!  For more information on Gaye, 
visit her website at gayelindfors.com. 

 

Tickets to the luncheon are $20 and can be 
purchased at the Connect Counter or from 
a member of the Hospitality Team.  Seating 

is limited, get your tickets soon! 

Hospitality Ministry Team Meeting 

Table  Designers  Wanted  
Share your china with your Peace family and friends.  We are 
looking for about 12 volunteers to decorate a table for the Ladies 
Christmas Luncheon on December 9th.  Here’s what you need to 
do: 

• Arrive at church on Friday afternoon 
or evening to set-up your table. 

• Bring the following items: 
 8 Dinner Plates 
 8 Water Goblets 
 Silverware for 8 
 8 Coffee Cups and 8 Saucers 
 8 Cloth or Paper Napkins 
 Centerpiece 
 Other decorations as desired 
 Creativity 

A white table cloth is provided for each table.  You are welcome to 
bring your own table cloth and/or runners.  If you have any questions, 
contact Shawn Perez. 

Christian Education - Children’s Christmas Program 

Journey to Bethlehem; Follow The Star 

The Christian Education team is gearing up for this years children’s 

Christmas program - Journey to Bethlehem; Follow the Star.  Join us 

December 17th as we experience meeting Jesus the newborn king, for the 

first time. It's a journey that will take us to Galilee where a carpenter is 

visited by an angel in a dream; to the desert where visitors from the East 

follow a star and a promise; to the fields outside Bethlehem where a 

group of shepherds watch their flocks; and to the temple of Jerusalem 

where the centuries-old prophecy of love and redemption is soon to be 

fulfilled.  

Practice will be Wednesdays at 

5:45 p.m. starting November 8th 

through the performance. (no 

practice November 22nd).  Dress 

rehearsal will be December 16th 

from 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.  If you 

have a student that would like to 

participate, see Nicole Johnsrud 

or Meghan Weaver.  We also 

need help with costumes, set 

design, and more.  If you can 

help, talk to Nicole or Meghan. 
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Outreach Ministry Team 

Pineapple Delivery Help Needed 
 

The next pineapple delivery weekend will be November 11th and 12th.  
Pineapples can be picked-up from church on Friday, November 10th from 4:30 
– 6:00 p.m.  We are looking for help in Mayer, St. Boni, Watertown, and 
Delano.  Any amount of help is appreciated.  If you have any questions or can 
help, talk to Cathy Rieckenberg (612-819-0602 / cmriecken@yahoo.com).  

Outreach Ministry Team 

Monroe Crossing 
by Cathy Rieckenberg 
 

On Saturday afternoon, 
October 14th, the music of 
Monroe Crossing filled Peace 
Lutheran.  The harmonizing 
voices, guitars, fiddles, and 
banjos entertained 125 
people for two hours.  It was a great outreach to 
introduce people to Peace . . .as we had over 100 new 
visitors from within Watertown and surrounding 
communities plus some Monroe followers from Madison, 
Wisconsin.  These amazing musicians played bluegrass, 
Gospel, and old country.  Their strong musical talents 
made an enjoyable entertaining afternoon.  It was a joy to 
be part of this event! 

Noisy Offering 
Challenge 

On Sunday, November 12 
Noisy Offering will be 
collected by the students of 
Peace.   

Pastor David has his bag of 
change ready for the that 
offering and is extending a 
challenge - there are six 
noisy offering buckets, 
who’s will be the loudest 

and heaviest? 

Can you collect more 
change than Pastor David?  
Start getting your change 
together now. 

 

 

 

 

 

All offering collected 
through December 10th is 
going to hurricane relief 
efforts.  Starting in January, 
a new mission will be 
chosen.   

LOVE THOSE STATISTICS 
By Pastor David 

Statistics aren’t for everyone, but when they bring good news they are worth sharing.  
Our worship attendance at Peace has been on the steady up swing statistically and 
musically.  It is a joy to see God’s good work happening here at Peace.  

Our worship attendance over the past summer (June – August) was up 23%.  Since 
Rally Sunday, September 10, our worship attendance has showed the same percentage 
increased - 23% over 2016.  We had one Sunday, October 15 with 179 people 
worshipping.  We have 200+ chairs in our sanctuary. We’ve added a few more but you 
can begin to see the growing need. 

With such good news we will need everyone’s help. Here are some thoughtful ways to 
multiply these blessings and make room for visitors and guests. 

1) Be willing to move to the center of the row, which opens up premier aisle seating. 
2) Invite people to sit next to you – “Good morning, you’re welcome to sit with us.” 
3) Sit closer together – Lutherans don’t bite or at least shouldn’t.  
4) Share a worship bulletin, leaving an extra for others. 
5) Park on the street, it opens parking spaces for first time visitors. 
6) Sitting on laps is not an option, neither is bringing your own Lazy Boy lounger. 
7) NO, you cannot help out by staying home on Sunday mornings! 
8) Remember! We only get one chance to make a good impression. 

Give thanks! 

mailto:cmriecken@yahoo.com
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Jett Anthony 
Tombers  

Born:  January 16, 2016 
Batized:  October 15, 2017 
Son of Darren Tombers & Shawna  

Jacobson 
Baptismal sponsors: Tony Jacobson &  

Jason Tombers 

Luke Russel  
Meuleners  

Born:  June 8, 2017 
Baptized:  October 1, 2017 
Son of Mitchell & Andrea Meuleners 
Baptismal sponsors: David Leonard & Allison  

Smith 

Welcome Holmquist 
Twins 

Lauren  
5lbs 2oz 
18 ¾ in 

Born October 3 

Luke 
4lbs 4oz 
17 ¼ in 

Welcome New Members 
On Sunday, October 8, Peace welcomed these new members.  If you see them, introduce yourself. 

Mitchell & Andrea Meuleners 
Hayden and Luke 
 

608 Madison Street Southeast 
Watertown, MN  55388 
 

Mitchell: (952) 999-0950 
 m.meuleners90@gmail.com 
Andrea: (952) 738-1455 
 asmithies42@yahoo.com 

We enjoy spending time together outdoors hunting and 
fishing.  We have a German short-hair named Tess who 
also enjoys these activities.  One of their favorite places to 
go is Duluth, MN.  The boys enjoy football season as well.  
Andrea is a nurse and Mitch works for the City of 
Minnetonka.  Hayden is a second grader at Southview 
Elementary. 

Carl Rothenberger 
 

5940—117th Street SW 
Delano, MN  55328 
 

(952) 955-2304 

Born in Murdo, South Dakota at the home of a mid-
wife.  Came to Minnesota to attend Dunwoody College.  
Graduated from their Tool & Die program.  Worked for 
a hearing aid company for 26 years in their engineering 
mold shop.  Started my own business—Rothenberger 
Tool Company.  Still at it 30 years later, now part time.  
My hobbies are wood working, bow hunting, gardening, 
and helping Faye with quilting. 

Zachary              Ashley           Gary 

Ashley Stender 
 

609 Ash Avenue South 
Mayer, MN  55360 
 

(952) 567-1127 / ashley.stender@yahoo.com 

I currently work as a social worker with 
Carver County Health and Human 
Services.  I love spending time with my 
family, my friends, and my dog named 
Duncan.  Also, I enjoy fixer-uping my 
fiancé and my new home. 

Zachary Stender 
 

14335 - 24th Street 
Watertown, MN  55388 
 

(952) 454-0100 / zachs1994@live.com 

I am an electrician with Xtreme Electric 
out of Norwood, MN.  I enjoy fantasy 
football, fishing, being outside, and 
hanging with friends. 

I am a service manager with Waconia Manufacturing, where I have 
worked for the past 27 years.  I travel allover the United States, Canada, 
and, starting soon, over seas for my job.  I enjoy spending time up north 
at our family cabin, spending time outside, and being with family. 

Gary Stender 
 

970 Bur Oak Lane 
Watertown, MN  55388 
 

(612) 760-2858 / gdstender@yahoo.com 
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The Children’s Choir sang “He’s 

Got the Whole World” on October 

8th.  They are scheduled to sing the 

2nd Sunday of each month. 

Women’s Bible Study had a great start on 

October 5th.  This fall they are reading and 

discussing a book by Joanna Weaver called 

“Having a Mary Spirit.”  They meet the 1st 

and 3rd Thursdays of the month.  All women 

are welcome. 

John & Sharon 
Weinzierl 

standing by the 
statue of Martin Luther 

in the town square of Eisleben, 
Germany on the 500th 
anniversary of the reformation.  
This is where Martin Luther 
was born, died and preached 
his last sermon 4 days before 
his death.  He could not finish 
the sermon because he was too 
weak.  

 

Fireman Glen and Sparkey visited JAM for fire prevention week and talked about fire 

safety.  They also dressed Pastor David up to show the kids what firemen look like in 

their uniforms. 

In the Oreo JAM message, 
Pastor David demonstrated 
his abundance of Oreo 
cookies as a way to 
illustrate how we can share 
the gifts God has given us - 
no matter your age. 

Fireman Glen and Sparkey visited JAM for fire prevention week and talked about fire 

safety.  They also dressed Pastor David up to show the kids what firemen look like in 

their uniforms.  After worship, many of the kids took turns trying on the uniform. 

The children and teens singing “The Church Song” 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

November 13    Carl & Faye Rothenberger 

November 20    Evan & Abigail Pavek 

November 29    Bob & Cathy Rieckenberg 

November 30    Jay & Nancy Mittelstaedt 

November Birthdays & Anniversaries 

celebration is November 12 
 

If you have a birthday or anniversary in November and did not get 

recognized, email the church office:  office@come2peace.com.  We will 

gladly include you on our list. 

 

Nov 1  Brock Christensen 
  Vanessa Schroeder 

Nov 2  Fred Tesch 
  Joan Nesvold 
  Kai Foster 

Nov 3  Brynn Foster 

Nov 6  Evan Pavek 

Nov 8  Sharon Weinzierl 

Nov 9  Nathan Sprenger 

Nov 11  Stephen Clark 

  Jamie Feltmann 

Nov 12  Nycole Anderson 

Nov 14  Sue Ziermann 

Nov 15  Terri Christensen 
  Chris Hoese 
  Mikayla Thorson 

Nov 16  Erik Strand 

Nov 20  Glen Hulley 

Nov 25  Dayvin Schroeder 

Nov 26  Nikki McClurg 

Nov 27  Carolyn Foster 

Nov 28  Bill Hoernemann 

Nov 29  Alex Hausladen 

Nov 30  Abigail Pavek 
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Announcements 

 

❖ 6:00 - 6:15 pm Sign-in 

❖ 6:30 pm Tournament Start 

Friday, Nov 17 

NEEDED!  Bread Machines  

Pastor David would like to borrow 

your bread maker to use for a special 

service on November 19
th

.  Please 

bring your bread maker on or before 

Saturday, November 18
th

.  He needs 

about 12 of them.   

Community 
Thanksgiving 

Service 
Wednesday 

                              

Everyone is invited to “Come and Give Thanks!” 

                 
                  

          

  



Worship Service Volunteer Schedule 

Please review the schedule.  If you are unable to serve on the date(s) listed above, please contact one of the other volunteers and 
see if they can switch dates with you.  If you do reschedule, send an email to the church office with the updated information to 
ensure the bulletin gets updated  office@come2peace.com 

 11/05/2017 11/12/2017 11/19/17 11/26/17 

Special Music  Children’s Choir   

Acolytes 
Luke Hanson & 

Rylee May 
Malorie Thorson 

Alex Hausladen & 
Peyton Feltmann 

Parker Mittelstaedt 

Greeters Petersons Sprengers Strands G. Tesch Family 

JAM Session Edie Hanson Edie Hanson Beth Seefeldt Colette Thorson 

Reader Beth Seefeldt Judy Jacobson Sue Ziermann Peace Youth 

Ushers G. Tesch Family Barfnechts & Beulkes Thaemerts & Boyadjis Mays 

Peace Café Petersons & Strands E. Hanson & R. Clark A. Tesch & Gubruds Peace Youth 

Sound System Ezekiel Cartland Bill Hoernemann Erik Strand Phil Schansberg 

Communion Assistants Andy Johnsrud & Beth Seefeldt 

Ministry Board on Duty Andy Johnsrud & Beth Seefeldt 

Altar Care Sherry Essig & MaryAnn Hoese 

 12/03/17 12/10/17 12/17/17 
12/24/17 
9:00 PM 12/31/17 

12/24/17 
4:30 PM 

12/24/17 
3:00 PM 

Special Music  
Children’s 

Choir 
     

Acolytes 

Mikayla 

Thorson & 

Morgan 

Juncewski 

Rylee May 

Dayvin 

Schroeder & 

Andrew 

Seefeldt 

Peyton 

Feltmann & 

Luke Hanson 

Parker 

Mittelstaedt 

Malorie 

Thorson & 

Ariel Alaspa 

Maris Heun 

& Rylee 

May 

Greeters Thaemerts Hoernemanns Hausladens  Perezs Rieckenbers Weinzierls 

JAM Session 
Nicole 

Johnsrud 
Terri 

Christensen 
Joseph Perez NO JAM 

Linda 
Boyadjis 

NO JAM TBD 

Reader Beth Seefeldt 
Mary Ann 

Hoese 
Bob 

Rieckenberg 
TBD 

Peace 
Youth 

TBD Ruth Clark 

Ushers Johnsruds Schroeders 
Rieckenbergs 

& Essigs 
TBD 

Petersons & 
Nesvolds 

TBD 
Sundblads & 
Barfnechts 

Peace Café 
Schroeders & 

Simons 
Mittelstaedts 

& Bauers 
Goebels & 

Hoernemanns 
NO PEACE 

CAFE 
Peace 
Youth 

NO PEACE 
CAFE 

NO PEACE 
CAFE 

Sound System 
Ezekiel 
Cartland 

Bill 
Hoernemann 

Erik Strand 
Bill 

Hoernemann 
Erik Strand 

Ezekiel 
Cartland 

Phil 
Schansberg 

Communion Assistants Glen Hulley & Joseph Perez 

Ministry Board on Glen Hulley & Joseph Perez 

Altar Care Barb Schansberg & Cathy Rieckenberg 

November 2017 

December 2017 
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Newsletter and Worship Bulletin Cutoff 
Newsletters:  Pictures, reports, announcements, calendar additions, and worship volunteer schedule updates for the next newsletter 
are due November 17 to the church office:  office@come2peace.com to ensure they make the next newsletter. 

Worship Bulletins:  Announcement requests and changes for Sunday worship bulletins are due noon Wednesdays to 
office@come2peace.com or by calling the church office at (952) 955-3434. 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

   1 
AM 

6:30 am Men’s Coffee 
 

 
 
 
 
 

PM 
3:00 SPARK Kids Klub 
6:30 Adult Choir Prac 
6:30 IGNITE Confir  

2 
AM 

6:30 Men’s Coffee 
8:00 Cleaning Crew 
9:00 Men’s Coffee @ 

 St. Boni Mocha Monkey 

10:00~Ladies Coffee 
Table @ Mario’s 

 
PM 

6:30 Women’s Study 

3 
AM 

6:30 am Men’s Coffee 
 

 

4 
AM 

6:30 am Men’s Coffee 
 
 
 

 

5 

AM 
9:00 Worship  
10:00 Fellowship 
10:00 Youth Group 

10:00 Sunday School 

6 
AM 

6:30 Men’s Coffee 
8:00 Cleaning Crew 
 
 
 
 
 

PM 
5:30 Christian Ed Mtg 

7 
AM 

6:30 Men’s Coffee 

8 
AM 

6:30 Men’s Coffee 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PM 
3:00 SPARK Kids Klub 
5:45 Christmas Pract 
6:30 IGNITE Confir  

9 
AM 

6:30 Men’s Coffee 
8:00 Cleaning Crew 
9:00 Men’s Coffee @ 

 St. Boni Mocha Monkey 

10:00~Ladies Coffee 
 Table @ Mario’s 

10 
AM 

6:30 Men’s Coffee 

11 
AM 

6:30 Men’s Coffee 
9:00 Worship &  

Music Mtg 
 

12 

 
 
 
 
 

AM 
9:00 Worship  
10:00 Fellowship 
10:00 Youth Group 
10:00 Sunday School 

13 
AM 

6:30 Men’s Coffee 
8:00 Cleaning Crew 
 
 
 
 

 
PM 

5:30 Hospitality Mtg 

14 
AM 

6:30 Men’s Coffee 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PM 
6:30 Outreach Mtg 

15 
AM 

6:30 am Men’s Coffee 
 
 

 
 
 
 

PM 
3:00 SPARK Kids Klub 

(packing OCC boxes) 
5:30 IGNITE Confir  

(Servant Night) 
5:45 Christmas Prac. 

16 
AM 

6:30 Men’s Coffee 
8:00 Cleaning Crew 
9:00 Men’s Coffee @ 

 St. Boni Mocha Monkey 

10:00~Ladies Coffee 
 Table @ Mario’s 

 
PM 

6:30 Women’s Bible 
 Study 

17 
AM 

6:30 Men’s Coffee 
 
 

 
 
 
 

PM 
6:15 Cribbage 

Tournament 

18 
AM 

6:30 Men’s Coffee 
 
 

 

19 
AM 

9:00 Worship  
10:00 Fellowship 
10:00 Youth Group 
10:00 Sunday School 

10:30 CoffeeCake & 
Conversation 
 

PM 
6:00 Youth Activities 

Committee Mtg 

20 
AM 

6:30 Men’s Coffee 
8:00 Cleaning Crew 

21 
AM 

6:30 Men’s Coffee 
 
 
 
 

PM 
1:00 N.A.P.S. Food  

Box Pick-up 
6:30 Missions Mtg 
7:00 Exec Board Mtg 

22 
AM 

6:30 am Men’s Coffee 
 
 
 

 
PM 

7:30 Thanksgiving  
 Eve Community  
 Worship @  
 Trinity Lutheran 

23 
 

 
AM 

6:30 Men’s Coffee 

24 
 

 
AM 

6:30 Men’s Coffee 

25 
AM 

6:30 Men’s Coffee 

26 
 
 

AM 
9:00~Worship  
10:00~Fellowship 
No Sunday School 
 

PM 
1:00~Youth Activity 

27 
AM 

6:30 Men’s Coffee 
8:00 Cleaning Crew 
 
 
 

 

28 
AM 

6:30 Men’s Coffee 
 
 
 

 
PM 

6:30~Ministry Board 
Mtg 

29 
AM 

6:30 am Men’s Coffee 
 
 
 

 
PM 

3:00 SPARK Kids Klub 
5:45 Christmas Pract 
6:30 IGNITE Confir  

30 
AM 

6:30 Men’s Coffee 
8:00 Cleaning Crew 
9:00 Men’s Coffee @ 

 St. Boni Mocha Monkey 

10:00~Ladies Coffee 
 Table @ Mario’s 

  

November 2017 

Food Donation Sunday 

Love INC Sunday 

B-day & Anniversary 
Celebration  
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Thanksgiving Wknd - Church Office Closed 

Happy Thanksgiving 

Pineapple  

pick-up 

4:30—6 pm 
Pineapple  

Delivery Weekend 



600 Kristi Lane ❖ PO Box 817 
Watertown, MN  55388 
(952) 955-3434  
Office@come2peace.com 
www.come2peace.com 

ADDRESS SERVICE 

REQUESTED 

Every week people tell us...Peace is worth the drive! 

Sign-up for email 

updates from Peace 

Stay up to date with what’s going on 

at Peace by signing-up for to 

receive monthly Newsletters and 

other church-wide announcements.  

Contact the church office at 

office@come2peace.com to have 

your name added to our electronic 

mailing list. 

www.facebook.com/peacelutheranwatertown 


